
 
 
 

Dropped Object Prevention - DO YOU DO IT BETTER? 
 
The aim of DROPS is the prevention of dropped object related incidents in the oil and gas industry by acting 
as a focus for dropped object prevention best practices and their promulgation throughout the industry. 
 
If you feel that what you are doing in your company or on your rig is better than you have seen elsewhere or 
is breaking ground in light of new problems or legislation, then let us know below: 

Proposers Name  
(Optional) 

Kareem Shawky Rig/Installation Rig 99 

Company Egyptian Drilling Company Date 1/Mar/2022 

 
• Description of Proposed Best Practice: 

• During lifting the rabbit up to the Derrick man in the Derrick observed the rabbit was attached to 
the elevators with a Manilla rope. As it reached the Monkey Board, and as the Derrick man 
removed the rabbit from the elevator to put it in Pipes and that was against with DROPS practices. 
(DROPS Hazard). 
 

• Installation of a fabricated fixed drift carrier clamp connected to links to be matched with DROPS 
practices and installed it for safe use during working with drift (rabbit). 
 

• The additional clamp (Right photo) is for installation of a safety sling for securing the drift (rabbit) 
 



 
 
• What led to the adoption of the proposed best practice:  

(choose more than one if appropriate and amplify the reasons for your choice including any 
incident severity and frequency if know, on the reverse of this form) 

√ INNOVATION: New solution to an existing problem. 
   

 IMPROVEMENT: Development of an existing practice in use. 
   
 OEM BULLETIN: OEM equipment operational/maintenance update. 
   
 INCIDENT DRIVEN: A specific incident led to practice development. 
   
 DESIGN DRIVEN: A change in design of a system or equipment. 
   
 OTHER: None of the above describe the reason for usage sufficiently. 

 
After completing this form, please hand it to the DROPS Focal Point (DFP) in your company or on your rig.  
If a DFP is not available, please return to: DROPS Campaign Team, c/o Silverdot, Banchory Business 
Centre, Burn O’Bennie Road, Banchory, Aberdeenshire, AB31 5ZU, United Kingdom. Or email to 
admin@DROPSonline.org.  
Thank you for your input. 
 

DFP Name  
(If nominated) 

Mohamed Elmahdy Rig/Installation QM-HSE Department 

Company Egyptian Drilling Company Date 1/Mar/2022 

 
 
 

AMPLIFYING COMMENTS 
 
Amplify your reasons, which led to adoption of the best practice you are proposing.  Include any related or 
trigger incidents giving details of severity and frequency of occurrence if know: 

IADC Alert 02 – 03 Near Miss – Dropped Casing Rabbit 

What happened: 
 
While rih7″ liner with 5-1/2″ d.p, a 2-5/8″ rabbit was used to drift all stands of d.p. to bring 
the rabbit up to the derrick man in the derrick the rabbit was attached to the elevators 
with a spliced rope. As it reached the monkey board, and as the derrick man removed 
the rabbit from the elevator, the spliced rope slipped at the splice allowing the rabbit to 
fall to the rig floor. As part of the 2Acompanies’ procedure, the rig floor had been cleared 
and no injuries occurred. The near miss was reported immediately. 
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